THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 11, 2014

Mrs. Michelle Lynn Norman
North Charleston, South Carolina

Dear Michelle:

Thank you for writing. Perspectives like yours are important
to me—they give me a window into the real-life concerns of the
American people, and they inform the decisions I make as President.

Please know I work hard every day to do right by people like
you. As a Nation, we still have a lot of work ahead of us, but I will
continue doing everything I can to keep us moving in the right
direction.

Thank you, again, for sharing your thoughts with me. To stay
engaged with my Administration, I encourage you to explore
www. WhiteHouse.gov.

Sincerely,




